## McDonald, David S

From: Kris Garby Legge <garb\_20@hotmail.com>

**Sent:** November-02-14 9:11 PM **To:** Office of the Legislative Counsel

**Subject:** Bill 60 - Amendments to Smoke-free Places Act & Tobacco Access Act

Office of Legislative Council CIBC Building Suite 802 1809 Barrington St., PO Box 1116 Halifax, NS B3J 2X1

Dear Mr. Hebb,

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate, and thank, the government on Bill 60. The amendments that are being made to the Smoke-free Places Act and Tobacco Access Act will go a long way toward protecting the citizens of our province. These amendments will also help protect our youth from the harms of second-hand smoke and further reduce the risk of them starting to use tobacco. As a resident of Nova Scotia, and a parent of two small children, I am very pleased to see that our government is willing to take a stand against issues that will harmfully impact our youth.

I strongly encourage the government to include all flavored tobacco products, including menthol, in the amendments. I also ask that you set an immediate proclamation date for this bill.

Thank you Kris Garby Legge

Sent from Windows Mail